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MEETING OF SOUTH DUBLIN COUNTY COUNCIL

MONDAY 11th December 2006

Question  No 4
Question:
Cllr D. Keating
“To ask the Manager to report on what progress is being made with regularising the return on bins by domestic refuse bins to footpaths.  More people are reporting that bins are being left on roads, often in the middle of roads in estates and this is causing a safety issue in many estates as well as an inconvenience, especially to senior citizens.  Notwithstanding the valuable service being provided and taking into account the sometimes inclement weather, it is important that all domestic refuse bins be returned to footpaths.”
 

Reply: 

The Council’s refuse collection operatives are under instruction to return grey bins to the footpath from which they are collected in all cases as are staff of Oxigen Environmental Ltd in the case of the green bins.  Occasions arise when bins are moved either by strong winds or by third parties after Council or Oxigen staff have left a housing estate and invariably staff are sometimes blamed in the wrong in such instances.

A reminder will be issued to all staff involved with bin collections so that the message about the proper return of bins will be reinforced.
